SEVEN SISTERS COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED BLAENDULAIS

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 8th May 2017

Present:
Chairman:

Mr D C Thomas

Councillors:

Mr E W Francis, Mrs N Herdman, Cllr. S K Hunt, 

Mr G James, Mr L Jenkins, Mr B L Parfitt

Mr M Rivers



Clerk:


Mrs L E Oliver

1
Apologies for Absence


There were no apologies

2
Declaration of Interests


Cllr Hunt declared an interest in item 11

3
To Receive the Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 4th April 2017

It was RESOLVED that the minutes were a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Chairman 

4
Matters Arising

The Clerk read out a report re fire doors at the Welsh School from Mrs Smith

Mr Jenkins reminded Councillors that at the previous meeting it had been agreed to rescind minute 2016/023-19, wording ‘They have £7000 for upkeep but their administration is not in order’.   It was RESOLVED to do this. 

5
Policing Matters 
Mr James reported that the July PACT meeting was to be held at the Police Station.

The Vice Chairman said there was a truck continually parking on the edge of the yellow lines on the right hand side of Heol-y-Felin.   It is parked legally but causes an obstruction as traffic has to cross the road to pass.  Pedestrians also have to walk on the road to pass in various parts of the village and there is concern that a child may be injured.

Clerk to write to the Chief Constable, cc PCSO E Bayliss, and Mr Gareth Nutt at Highways, NPTCBC

Mr Francis said there is a problem with cars speeding down Brynteg Hill.   A general discussion ensued re speeding and dangerous driving and it was decided to discuss this at the next PACT meeting.

The Clerk said she had not received a reply as yet to her letter to the Police Commissioner.

6 Community Hall and CHAOSS to include Relief Caretaker position and decoration of the hall.  

The Clerk said she had not received a reply from Mr Horne re his DBS check and he had not completed a New Employee Form, so she had not been able to pay him for the relief work carried out.   She read out a request from Miss Freeman to take over the Relief Caretaker’s position.   It was thought Miss Freeman had a DBS check for the school and as Mr Miles was on holiday from 20th May, someone was needed.  It was RESOLVED to ask Miss Freeman to take the position.

Mr Parfitt was having difficulty obtaining quotations for decorating and the Chairman said he had seen someone in Ystradgynlais who may be suitable.  He will pass the details to Mr Parfitt.

Mr Parfitt reported that Trustees of the hall had signed the form to apply for charitable status and the application was proceeding.

Mr Rivers asked what was happening with roof and Mr Parfitt said he was waiting for quotations and would chase them

2017/003
7
Recreation Ground – to include an update on grant application

The Clerk said she had submitted the application for a NPTCBC Community Council Minor Projects Grant.

The Chairman said the water board had cut the lock off the big gate and not replaced it as yet, also the fence has not been repaired and the gate had dropped.   It was agreed the Chairman and Mr Parfitt would deal with this.   Cllr Hunt said he would contact NPTCBC re Welsh Water completing repairs.

The Chairman asked Cllr Hunt when we would have a dog bin and Cllr Hunt said it had been booked but needed to know where it was to be positioned.   It was agreed to site it by the new fence at the top end of the pavilion.

8
Brynbedd Cemetary 

There had been complaints re bins being moved on graves, the Chairman said he would look into this.

Mr P Parfitt had sent a report to say the gate for the cremation plot had come off its hinges and he would repair it when he had time.   Mr James said if it had not been repaired he would do it.

9
Mowing Contract 2017/18

The Vice Chairman said there had been a complaint that the contract had not been put back out for tender.

It was stated that Mr P Parfitt had provided emergency cover last year, on a trial basis, when Wrenvale Nurseries services had been dispensed with.   He had done an excellent job and Councillors had received many favourable comments relating to his work.   He had agreed to reduce his tendered price by 10% and was therefore now the lowest price of the remaining tenders.   Because of his work standard and price it was RESOLVED to award him the contract for the remaining two years.

Mr James said it would be a good idea to have tools available for Councillors use when they were working in the village.  The Chairman said standing orders allowed £100 for this type of purchase.

10
Reports from Meetings attended by Members

The Vice Chairman and Cllr Hunt had attended a meeting re re-opening Bridleway 9, which had been badly damaged.   NPTCBC would be clearing it.

11
Planning Matters

The following application had been received:

Application No. P2017/0113

CTL & Vodafone, Land at Seven Sisters ATE, Heol Heddwch

Amended application reducing height of mast by 4 metres

Agreed Chairman/Vice Chairman/Cllr Hunt

12
Correspondence

Seven Sisters RFC – Invitation to Annual Dinner 20th May – It was agreed the Chairman would attend

One Voice Wales – New Councillor Induction Training

NPTCBC – Local Development Plan Notification of Consultation on Draft ‘Supplementary Planning Guidance’ and ‘Highway Technical Design Guide’

13
Clerk’s Report


Income






  
   £      p


Cemetery







    80.00


It was RESOLVED that the following be passed for payment:

M Miles, April






as per contract

L Oliver, April






  320.40

NPTCBC School Crossing Jan – Mar 17



1228.89

L Oliver, Clerk’s Expenses





    45.32 inc VAT

HMRC PAYE







  945.94





2017/004

P J Parfitt, mowing cemetery





  225.00

Corona Energy – Gas March





  267.06 inc VAT

NPTCBC Trade Waste Collection




  290.03

Welsh Water – Hall and Cemetery




  130.36

14
Doctor’s Surgery

Cllr Hunt said the Doctor’s were to have a meeting with a Powys MP re the closure of Coelbren surgery and the future.

Meetings for the Community Council to attend were every two months,  on the last Wednesday, the next one being this month.

15
Soar Chapel Site 

Cllr Hunt said Mr P Parfitt was keeping the graveyard tidy but it was a very difficult cut.   It was asked if the area was to be written into the mowing contract.

The Vice Chairman suggested asking Mr P Parfitt what is needed to clear and maintain the ground.

The Chairman suggesting spraying it all with weed killer.   The Vice Chairman said the centre path needed mowing.

It was agreed to have the work done this time as a favour and discuss ongoing acrion.

16
Footpaths – a report from the Chairman and Vice Chairman on their meeting with Mr Howard Morgan
The Chairman and Vice Chairman apologised that they had not made contact with Mr Morgan but would be doing so

17
Any Other Business


Mr James reported the lights at the bottom of Martyn’s Avenue had been sorted.


He said the black bridge over the railway was rusting and asked who was responsible.


The Chairman said Network Rail are.

The Vice Chairman said the Council used to have a ‘project’ for the year and this would be good to revive.   It was agreed that the play equipment would be this year’s project.

The Clerk said she was having problems getting bank statements in time to complete the VAT return and provide accounts.   She asked if it would be acceptable for her to apply for internet banking purely to download statements.   It was RESOLVED that this should happen.

Mr Rivers asked if the person who cleared the Hirwaun ditch could put a charge in to NPTCBC.  The response was that he could try.

Mr Rivers said Cllr Hunt’s election campaign had claimed he had done all work on the BMX track and the School Crossing Patrol, which we felt was incorrect.   The Vice Chairman said that Cllr Hunt, Mr P Parfitt and himself, as Friends of Seven Sisters, had been involved with the BMX track but all the work had been done by Cllr Hunt.   Cllr Hunt said he had not claimed any credit for arranging the School Crossing Patrol.  The Chairman reminded Mr Rivers that the Community Council did not get involved with politics.

Mr Francis thanked Councillors for their welcome and said he was looking forward to working with everyone.


Amend BMX track to Cycling and Walking track

Signed : D C Thomas,  Chairman

Date: 5th June 2017
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Clerk’s report to the Monthly Meeting to be held on 5th June 2017

Income







 £      p

Cemetery







  nil

Accounts for payment

M Miles, May







as per contract

L Oliver, May







  320.40

B L Parfitt, manhole cover for Hall




    64.80

Corona Energy, Gas April





  288.60 inc VAT

BT – Internet







    84.00 inc VAT

Correspondence

One Voice Wales, Neath Port Talbot Area Committee meeting 14th June

Planning

Application No. P2017/0460

Mr Chris Williams, 39 Cefn Hengoed Road, Winch Wen, Swansea

Site: Land adjacent to 11 Station Terrace, Seven Sisters

Detached Bungalow and Associated Parking
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